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USDA Policy, Information & Implementation Memos 
· SP39-2017- Local Agency Procurement Reviews for School Food Authorities (SFAs)

· SP38-2017- Compliance with and Enforcement of the Buy American Provision in the National School Lunch Program (NSLP)
· SP37-2017- Flexibility for Co-Mingled Preschool Meals: Questions and Answers

· SP36-2017- 2017 Edition of the Eligibility Manual for School Meals

I.  2017 Eligibility Manual for School Meals (with updates highlighted)
II.  2017 Eligibility Manual for School Meals (not highlighted)
· SP32-2017- School Meal Flexibilities for School Year 2017-2018

· SP30-2017- Transition Period for the Updated Child and Adult Care Food Program Meal Patterns and the Updated National School Lunch Program and School Breakfast Program Infant and Preschool Meal Patterns

· SP29-2017- 2017 Edition: Overcoming the Unpaid Meal Challenge: Proven Strategies from Our Nation’s Schools

I. Guidance (with updates highlighted)
II. Guidance
· SP26-2017- Accommodating Disabilities in the School Meal Programs: Guidance and Questions and Answers (Q&As)

· SP24-2017- Local School Wellness Policy: Guidance and Q&As
· SP23-2017- Unpaid Meal Charges: Guidance and Q&A
Additional Topics                   
· NSLP Administrative Review Training and NSLP Annual Training
· Smart Snack Waiver
Resources
· New Rural Alaska Healthy Menus
· New Unpaid Meal Charge Policy web page
· New Whole Grain-Rich and 1% Flavored Milk Exemption from
Grant Opportunities 
· New FY2017 NSLP Equipment Grant

· Washington Dairy Council 
· School Grants for Healthy Kids 
USDA Policy, Information & Implementation Memos
· SP39-2017- Local Agency Procurement Reviews for School Food Authorities (SFAs)
The purpose of this memorandum is to amend guidance provided in SP 45-2016 Draft Tool for Local Agency Procurement Reviews for School Food Authorities in SY2016-2017 and to clarify Food and Nutrition Service (FNS) expectations for State agency oversight of SFA procurement procedures, as required in Program regulations at 7 CFR 210.21, 215.14a, 220.16, as applicable, and the government-wide regulations in 2 CFR 200.318-326.
Sponsors: This USDA Policy memo allows the state agency to create an alternate review cycle for the procurement review portion of the administrative review. As the state agency we are not creating an alternate review cycle. We will conduct the procurement reviews during the normal administrative review cycle as this will lessen the review burden of having to prepare for two separate reviews in two separate years.
· SP38-2017- Compliance with and Enforcement of the Buy American Provision in the National School Lunch Program (NSLP) The Food and Nutrition Service (FNS) has continued to receive a number of inquiries relating to the details and enforcement of the Buy American provision in 7 CFR 210.21(d). This memorandum replaces SP 24-2016, Compliance with and Enforcement of the Buy American Provision in the National School Lunch Program, dated February 03, 2016. This guidance provides several updates, including suggested contract language to be utilized in solicitations, and serves to reinforce the importance of the Buy American provision to our economy and its positive effects on small and local businesses.
Sponsors: This USDA Policy memo provides updated information on the Buy American provision. However, the Buy American provision applies to SFAs located in the 48 contiguous United States while Alaska, Hawaii, and the U.S. territories are exempt from the Buy American provision. We do strongly encourage SFAs to Buy American whenever possible.
· SP37-2017- Flexibility for Co-Mingled Preschool Meals: Questions and Answers This memorandum provides guidance on meals served to preschoolers when they are in the same service area at the same time as grade K-5 students, and it includes Questions and Answers. Additional guidance on the National School Lunch Program’s and School Breakfast Program’s (School Meal Programs) infant and preschool meal pattern requirements will be issued soon.
Sponsors: This USDA Policy memo allows school districts that operate a preschool program the flexibility to still use a single menu when preschool students are served at the same time as K-5 students in the same eating area. Schools must follow the NSLP meal pattern requirements. If a school operated preschool program serves those students in the classroom away from the K-5 students then CACFP meal pattern should be used for those preschool students. Additionally school district operated preschool programs using the CACFP meal pattern must maintain the same documentation as the NSLP program requires (i.e. production records, labels, manufactory analysis, etc.). Please contact the state agency for additional questions.
· SP36-2017- 2017 Edition of the Eligibility Manual for School Meals This manual provides comprehensive information on Federal requirements, policies, and procedures, and is intended to help local educational agencies (LEAs) accurately determine, certify, and verify children’s eligibility for free or reduced price school meals and free milk. 
The manual is divided into six sections: Getting Started; The Basis of Eligibility; Establishing Eligibility; The School Meal Application; Confidentiality and Disclosure; and Verification.
Sponsors: This USDA Policy memo released the updated Eligibility for School Meals for program year 2017. This manual is very useful for your everyday questions on the requirements for processing household applications and general program information.
· SP32-2017- School Meal Flexibilities for School Year 2017-2018 This USDA Policy Memo was released in the June Bulletin.
Sponsors: This USDA Policy memo has frozen the Sodium restriction to the first target for now; allows SFAs to use the 2014-2015 Whole Grain-Rich requirements meaning all grains must be whole grain or whole grain-rich unless a Whole Grain-Rich Exemption request has been submitted with supporting documentation to request a non-whole grain-rich product; allows the State Agency to approve waivers for SFAs who would like to offer 1% Flavored milk. We have updated our Whole Grain-Rich exemption form to include the 1% Flavored milk. You can find this new form on the CNPweb “Packet Tab” or under the Menu Resources on the Child Nutrition Programs State web page.
· SP30-2017- Transition Period for the Updated Child and Adult Care Food Program (CACFP) Meal Patterns and the Updated National School Lunch Program (NSLP) and School Breakfast Program (SBP) Infant and Preschool Meal Patterns This USDA Policy Memo was released in the June Bulletin.
Sponsors: This policy memo affects those SFAs with district pre-school programs, and any SFAs that vend to Head Starts. You will want to be aware of how the changes to the CACFP’s new meal pattern will affect your meal preparation for these programs. Most of the changes to the CACFP meal pattern have already taken place for NSLP, but they do have a couple small differences, such as sugar content in cereals and yogurts, and milk fat differences.  
· SP29-2017- 2017 Edition: Overcoming the Unpaid Meal Challenge: Proven Strategies from Our Nation’s Schools This USDA Policy Memo was released in the June Bulletin.
Sponsors: This USDA Policy memo goes over the requirement of all SFAs that are on the National School Lunch Program must have an Unpaid Meal Charges Policy in place by July 1st, 2017, and it provided a guidance for SFAs to use to help create or enhance a policy. We also have more resources on our new Unpaid Meal Charge Policy web page at: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/mealchargepolicy.html where you can find helpful tools and resources along with an Unpaid Meal Charge Policy template.
· SP26-2017- Accommodating Disabilities in the School Meal Programs: Guidance and Questions and Answers (Q&As) This USDA Policy Memo was released in the June Bulletin.
Sponsors: This USDA Policy and Q&A can answer some of the important questions SFAs may have about this updated change to regulation. You can also find an updated Medical Statement on our Special Needs web page (PENDING) at: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/specneeds.html 
· SP24-2017- Local School Wellness Policy: Guidance and Q&As This USDA Policy Memo was released in the May Bulletin.
Sponsors: This USDA final regulation offers LEAs flexibility in determining how best to implement policies that reflect their unique circumstances. This memorandum provides Questions and Answers (Q&As) to address the local school wellness policy final rule. For more information on Local Wellness Policy you can go to USDAs web page at: https://www.fns.usda.gov/tn/local-school-wellness-policy 
· SP23-2017- Unpaid Meal Charges: Guidance and Q&A This USDA Policy Memo was released in the May Bulletin.
Sponsors: This USDA Policy memo provides great guidance and Q&As for those SFAs that need help starting an Unpaid Meal Charges policy or updating one the SFA may already have in place. If your district does not currently have an Unpaid Meal Charges policy this will be required in school year 2017-2018. For more information on Unpaid Meal Charges you can go to USDAs web page at: https://www.fns.usda.gov/school-meals/unpaid-meal-charges 
Additional Topics
· NSLP Administrative Review Training and NSLP Annual Training combined with Team Up for Success. 
· August 1st NSLP Administrative Review Annual Training 

· 9:00am to 5:00pm
· August 2 & 3rd Team Up for Success Training with Institution of Child Nutrition (ICN)
· 9:00am to 5:00pm

This year we are teaming up with the ICN for a fully packed week of training opportunities. 
On August 1st we have our Annual NSLP Administrative Review Training for those districts that are up for review in school year 2017-2018, or that need updates to program changes and best practices.
August 2nd & 3rd ICN will be presenting the Team Up for Success Trainings.

You can find the registration form for the NSLP Administrative Review Annual Training on or Bulletins and Memos web page under the June Bulletin at: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/NSLP9.html 
· Smart Snack Waiver This notice serves as a reminder that the waiver request process is an annual requirement; a new request form and all supporting documentation—including an Implementation Assessment of your Wellness Policy—must be submitted for approval each year. 
To find out more information on Smart Snacks including the waiver form and Competitive Foods you can check out our web page at: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/competfoods.html 
Resources
· New Rural Alaska Healthy Menus https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/menuresources.html 
Our Rural Alaska Healthy Menus project is finally finished and on our webpage located at the link above. If you are a rural district or have sites that are difficult to get food to, these menus are designed to utilize the USDA Foods we get here in Alaska, and shelf-stable foods to meet the USDA meal pattern for NSLP. You can also see these menus in our Primero Edge system under the Menu tab where you can also see the nutrient analysis for each week’s menu for both breakfast and lunch. We have a 2 week menu cycle for breakfast and a 4 week menu cycle for lunch.
· New Unpaid Meal Charge Policy You can find USDA Policies, guidance, and many helpful resources to help you create or enhance your Unpaid Meal Charge Policy on our new Unpaid Meal Charge Policy web page at: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/mealchargepolicy.html.
· New Whole Grain-Rich and 1% Flavored Milk Exemption form The implementation of the whole grain-rich requirement was phased in over a period of three SYs. Half of the grains offered in the National School Lunch Program (NSLP) were required to be at least whole grain-rich effective July 1, 2012 (SY 2012-2013). Half of the grains offered in the SBP were required to be at least whole grain-rich effective July 1, 2013 (SY 2013-2014). All grains offered in the NSLP and SBP were required to be at least whole grain-rich effective July 1, 2014 (SY 2014-2015).

The progression to offer all whole grain-rich grains in school meals represents a significant transition for industry, program operators, and students. The authority provided to Child Nutrition Programs (CNP) in Public Law 113-235 offers us to allow the opportunity to provide School Food Authorities (SFAs) that demonstrate hardship in procuring specific whole grain-rich products the ability to seek exemptions for one or more products. CNP may approve an SFAs exemption request for specific products if the SFA can demonstrate hardship(s) in procuring, preparing, or serving compliant whole grain-rich products that are accepted by students. The temporary exemptions are allowed for any type of grain product(s), (e.g., pasta, bread, brown rice, etc.) and for one or more different products. 

Finally, under Section 747(c) of the Appropriations Act, through SY 2017-2018, State agencies have the discretion to grant SFAs exemptions allowing service of low-fat (1-percent milk fat), flavored milk through the NSLP and the SBP and as a competitive food available for sale on campus during the school day. In order to qualify for the exemption, schools must demonstrate hardship by documenting a reduction in student milk consumption or an increase in school milk waste.
To request an exemption for any Whole Grain-Rich product or to be allowed to offer 1% Flavored milk in your lunch or breakfast programs you must submit an exemption form for approval. You may local this form at: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/NSLP9.html under the July Bulletin.
Grant Opportunities
	


· FY2017 NSLP Equipment Grant - Completed Applications are due to Alaska Child Nutrition Programs by August 31, 2017 by 4:30 p.m. This is a competitive grant and priority will be given to high need schools (i.e., schools in underserved areas, schools with limited access to other resources, and age of food service equipment) where 50 percent or more of the enrolled students are eligible for free or reduced price meals. In addition, School Food Authority (SFAs) must give priority to schools that did not receive a previous NSLP Equipment Assistance Grant award under the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA), 2010 USDA, 2014, 2015 and 2016 Equipment Grant. 
These funds will allow SFAs to purchase equipment to serve healthier meals that meet the updated meal patterns with emphasis on more fruits and vegetables in school meals, improve food safety, and expand access. Equipment requests may include new equipment, renovation of equipment, or replacement of equipment. USDA regulations at 7 CFR 3016.3 and Office of Management and Budget Circular A-87 define equipment as articles of nonexpendable, tangible personal property having a useful life of more than one year and an acquisition cost which equals or exceeds the lesser of the capitalization level established by the governmental unit for financial statement purposes, or $5,000.
This grant ends June 30, 2018. An application for this 2017 USDA Equipment Grant may be found on the Child Nutrition Programs web page under Bulletins and Memos or by using this web link: http://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/NSLP9.html  and look under the July bulletin. For more information on this grant please contact Beth Seitz at 907.465.8709 or Elizabeth.seitz@alaska.gov .
· Washington Dairy Council offers two grants:
· Fuel Up to Play 60 (FUTP60) Grant: Increase the health and wellness of your students with up to $4,000 to implement sustainable physical fitness and nutrition strategies for your entire school. We can fund multiple schools within a district. Please contact us for more information. Fuel Up to Play 60 details. 
· Breakfast Grant: Increase your school breakfast participation! Up to $7,000 is available to support the enhancement and marketing of your school or school district's breakfast program. Support the learning in your district by implementing "recess before lunch". Funds are available to help build your existing program or start a new one. Please contact us for more information.
· School Grants for Healthy Kids $2500 grants for NSLP schools to purchase fresh (preferably local) fruits and vegetables. See website for more information and application: http://www.chefannfoundation.org/programs-and-grants/project-produce/. 
	Calendar of Upcoming Events & Deadlines

	Sept.15th                                         Annual Renewal for SY 2017-2018 is due


In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, the USDA, its Agencies, offices, and employees, and institutions participating in or administering USDA programs are prohibited from discriminating based on race, color, national origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or activity conducted or funded by USDA.  

Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication for program information (e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language, etc.), should contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for benefits.  Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339.  Additionally, program information may be made available in languages other than English.

To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, (AD-3027) found online at: http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, and at any USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA and provide in the letter all of the information requested in the form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call (866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to USDA by: 

(1)
mail: 
U.S. Department of Agriculture 

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 

1400 Independence Avenue, SW 

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; 

(2) 
fax:
(202) 690-7442; or 

(3) 
email: program.intake@usda.gov.
This institution is an equal opportunity provider.
LEAs are required, by regulation, to keep Bulletins, Instructions, and USDA Policy Memorandums for reference and to apply immediately the appropriate instruction to agency programs. Call Child Nutrition Programs if you need further clarification.
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